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Thank you for lending your hearts to us tonight. My name is Jesse Graf. I am the Regional Inclusive Services 

Program Administrator for South Coast ESD, and I represent the ten school districts of the South Coast, from 

Reedsport to Brookings-Harbor, and urge you to increase Regional Inclusive Services funding and pass SB 868. 

 

Oregon ESDs are experiencing significant difficulties recruiting in-person specialists, such as occupational 

therapists, physical therapists, and teachers for the deaf and hard of hearing who are vital to ensuring that students 

with low-incidence disabilities receive the services they deserve and need to succeed. 

 

Post-COVID-19, many professionals are reluctant to return to full-time, in-person roles due to health concerns, 

caseload sizes and management, and better compensation in the private sector. The result is a growing reliance on 

part time and virtual services, which are insufficient in meeting the individualized needs of our students. This gap in 

service delivery affects quality of education and places undue strain on our in-person staff, who must incur larger 

caseloads and perform additional duties, further compromising the services provided and student growth and 

achievement. 

 

This recruitment challenge is compounded by a flawed funding model. Despite increasing numbers of students with 

low-incidence disabilities, per pupil funding for Regional Inclusive Services has declined over the past eight biennia, 

leaving us unable to attract and retain specialists we need. South Coast ESD currently has a caseload of 215 

students with autism, yet we only have funding for two full-time Autism Specialists. This forces  ESDs to provide less 

than adequate services, which undermines our students' ability to succeed in their PK-12 education and futures 

after high school. 

 

We need increased funding for regional inclusive services and  we must invest in higher education programs that 

prepare students for these vital specialist roles to create a sustainable pipeline of specialists who are prepared to 

serve our most vulnerable students. 

 

Our students with disabilities are counting on us to provide them with the services they need and deserve to 

succeed. By investing to adequate service levels at approximately 121 million dollars, approximately 60 million 

dollars more compared to the Governor’s Recommended Budget and ensuring that our funding model is 

responsive to the realities of today’s educational landscape, we will give all students the opportunity to succeed. 

Your investment now will more than pay for itself by educating our youth and better preparing them to thrive as 

students and beyond. 

 

I thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing of the passage of increased Regional Inclusive 

Services funding this upcoming biennium and experiencing the positive impacts its passage will bring to our 

students, education system, and communities. 
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